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EXCELLENCE . . . . RESPECT . . . . COURAGE . . . . DETERMINATION . . . . FRIENDSHIP . . . . EQUALITY 

21st-25th March - Walk to school week 

Thurs 24th March - Year 1 Fabulous Finish 

Thurs 24th March - Year 3 / 4 Fab Finish 

Friday 25th March - Reception art morning – 

part of the fabulous finish week 

 

Year 1 are inviting their parents to a premier of 
their documentary on climate change next 
Thursday 24th March at 4:30pm – 5pm. 

We invite all Y1 children to come dressed to 
impress as it will be a red carpet event! 

Light snacks and refreshments will be provided. 

We look forward to seeing you! All the best, 

Year 1. 

 

Year 3 & 4 parents are invited to come and 
wonder through the ‘Eco Exhibition’ at 2.30pm 
on Thursday next week for their fabulous finish. 
Please enter at the office from 2.30pm. 

Each class will have a fund raising stall with 
their project books and work on show to share.  

 

 

Newsletter 10 – Spring term       Friday 18th March 2022 

This week’s letters home  

Year 2 - Kite Flying  

Year 2 - Multi sports festival – Serpens Class 

Year 5 & 6 - Mixed hockey tournament 

Year 5 & 6 - Quick sticks tournament 

Reception – walk to school week  

Young Voices o2 x 2 letters (selected) 

 

 

National Online Safety this week:  

Supporting children on how to deal with upsetting content (see 

poster attached to email). 

Our #WakeUpWednesday guide this week addresses the timely and 
delicate issue of speaking with children about worrying content 
they've seen online. Young people are so connected to the world 
through their devices that, by now, the vast majority will be acutely 
aware of the situation in Ukraine, even if they're not quite old 
enough to comprehend it fully. 

If you haven't signed up to National Online Safety already, 

please take advantage of this brilliant resource by following the 

link HERE 

Dear Parents, 

This week has been assessment week for children in the main 

school and the children have shown real resilience and have 

worked hard to do their best. As well as this, our teachers have 

been busy planning next term's exciting projects which they can't 

wait to share with the children!  

It has been lovely seeing children in their red today for Comic Relief 

and as well as starting to get back to 'normal' with celebration 

assembly today with different year groups mixing. A highlight today 

was our new celebration assembly for our Reception and Year 6 

children together where they enjoyed celebrating successes with 

their buddies! 

Another highlight this week was our lovely Year 1 children 

performing for their families at their music concert - they showed 

our school values of excellence and courage so well - I was so proud 

of all of them!  

Have a lovely weekend and let’s hope the sun is here to stay. 

Denise Burgess 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/great-denham-primary-school
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We would like to encourage you to include healthy items within 

the children’s packed lunches and to please not include 

chocolate bars. You are welcome to include biscuit bars such 

as club bars, Oreos biscuits, penguins etc. 

We’d also like to remind you not to include any peanut butter 

or chocolate spread within your child’s lunch box. We are 

unable to differentiate between the different types of chocolate 

spread especially and we have multiple nut allergies at school. 

Thank you for your support. 

This week, our lovely Year 1 children performed in a xylophone concert to showcase all the songs that they have been 

learning in their weekly music lessons with Mrs Burgess. The children loved being able to perform their songs to their 

grown-ups! Well done! 
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The children never fail to put a smile on our faces 

and today have gone all out to celebrate Red Nose 

Day by wearing red. Take a look at some of the 

pictures we took at school today. 

Don’t forget to tune in to BBC1 tonight at 7pm 

where you can join in on the fun for Comic Relief. 
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Please note that on Friday 9th September 2022 there will be no Friday afternoon club or after school club available 

on this day. School will end for all children at 1:30pm.  

We are letting you know now to give you plenty of time to make alternative arrangements. This date marks the 10-year 

anniversary of our school being open and we will be hosting celebrations for ex pupils and staff on the afternoon that 

day. The children in school will enjoy celebrations in the morning as well. If you have older children who attended GDPS 

please share the flyer with them and ask them to put the date in their diary - we would love to see them and show them 

how the school has changed over the years as well as share memories with them! 
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YEAR GROUP  

UPDATE  

 
 

The children have been busy exploring stories and wondering where their imagination will take 
them this term. They have built their imaginations on the stories of Julia Donaldson and have 
truly engaged in the learning. The children have been anything from a ladybird to a busker from 
Tabby McTat. The children made their own musical instruments and learnt the song from Tabby 
Mctat and spent the whole morning busking around the whole school, much to Emma’s delight! 

 
 
Nursery have been fully immersed in our learning environment. They are particularly enjoying 
our weekly cooking sessions. 

 

 
They have extended this learning outside in the mud kitchen where they are often found using 
what they know to bake mud cakes.  
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Nursery came into school on Monday to find a worm who had left a note asking for nursery’s 
help as he has lost his cape………where could it be? The children are currently searching for it 
but at present the cape has not been found. Will worm ever return to being SUPERWORM? 

 
Please be on the lookout for worm’s cape on your travels as we are hoping he will be coming to our Superhero Day which will 

be held on Wednesday 30th March. 
 
 

SPORTS 
UPDATE 

 
Tuesday 22nd March 

Year 5 & 6 Mixed Hockey 
tournament 
4pm – 6pm 

Bedford Hockey Stadium 
 

Wednesday 23rd March 
Year 2 Serpens  

Multi-sports festival 
11:45am - 2:45pm 

Biddenham Secondary 
School 

 
Wednesday 23rd March 

Year 5 & 6  
Mixed Athletics training 

3:15pm - 4:15pm 
Great Denham  

 
Thursday 24th March 

Year 3&4  
Girls basketball league 

3:30pm - 5:30pm 
Westfield Primary School 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 & 6 Girls Basketball team 

Congratulations to our phenomenal girls’ basketball team who have played outstandingly 

well in this league. They finished the league winning all of their matches and drawing with 

Livingstone, who had also won all of their matches. So in the end it came down to goal 

difference, of which we finished in second place! Well done girls - you really did do 

Great Denham PROUD! 

Team: Alice, Anaya, Ava, Deborah, Grace, Kayla, Naima, Sienna, Summayah and Zuwenna 

 

 

Year 5 and 6 have been busy developing their 

map skills by orientating themselves 

accurately around a route to find clues and 

solve problems. This week they had difficult 

photo clues to identify locations around the 

school grounds and place these accurately on 

a map, whilst creating a key. Next week we 

are going out and around Great Denham on a 

mission to locate lamp posts. 
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Our sports leaders continue to shine and work hard to maximise opportunities for our children to be active. This week they 

have helped out at an extra- curricular club, which the younger children loved and will continue to help lead at these clubs 

in the summer term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week is Sustrans Big walk and Wheel to school. Your child will record how they travelled to school daily, so if you 

can it would be great to get more of us moving in this way to and from school. 
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We are delighted to be hosting an in-person get together for the first 
time in two years! Come and join us for a cuppa, some cake and a 

chat.  Whether you have been to our events before or if you are a new 
parent carer, everyone will be very welcome. 

No need to book, just come along and join us. 

Kempston Council Chambers, 104 Bedford Road, Kempston, MK42 8BG 

 

The healthy parent carer programme is designed to improve parent carers' health and wellbeing by promoting 
emotional balance through understanding, empowerment, confidence and resilience. 

Kerri and Karen of Bedford Borough Parent Carer Forum are leading on the delivery of the programme to parent carers 
of children who have SEND in Bedford Borough.  Kerri and Karen are both parent carers themselves. 
 
The course lasts for 12 weeks running every Tuesday from 19th April (with a week's break on Tuesday 31st May for half 
term).  If you sign up, you will need to commit to the full 12 weeks.  Places are limited so please book quickly if you 
would like to join.  
 
We have been running two courses already this term and the feedback from parent carers who have attended has been 
really positive.  
 
Quotes from parents who have attended this term: 
 
'I'm really enjoying this' 
'This course has really inspired me' 
'It's great talking to other parents who get it' 
'I  really love these sessions, why are more people not doing them? 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/healthy-parent-carer-training-tickets-294470327677
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/healthy-parent-carer-training-tickets-294470327677
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21st March – Mothering Sunday  

15th April – Good Friday 

17th April – Easter Sunday 

18th April – Easter Monday 

 

 

 

14th February- Valentine’s Day 
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LOCAL EVENTS & ADVERTS 
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